


I have had the privilege of serving as the Chief Fire Officer for over twelve years, where
I have been entrusted to lead our Service through many challenges and changes, such
as austerity, a global public health pandemic, personal tragedy and significant
emergency incidents that have tested us. | have always led with mutual respect,
inclusivity, pride and passion.

Now is time for a change in leadership and yesterday | informed the Fire Authority of
my intention to retire. The appointment process for the next Chief Fire Officer will not
detract from or delay the work to address the recommendations. The next Chief Fire
Officer will have an opportunity to set their vision for the Service and a long-term plan
to address the recommendations and findings of the Independent Culture Review.

| am confident through a collective commitment across the Service and with assistance
from partners, South Wales Fire and Rescue Service will emerge with a more positive
and inclusive culture.

Yours sincerely
/7/9/ W/W‘(ép

Huw Jakeway, QFSM
Chief Fire Officer
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